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FOIA #BPA-2011-01470-F 
 
Dear Mr. Iboshi: 
 
Thank you for your request for records that you made to the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA), 
under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. 552.  Your letter was transferred to us from the 
Department of Energy’s FOIA office on Monday, July 18, 2011, and has been assigned a control number, 
BPA-2011-01470-F.  Please use this number in any correspondence with the Agency about your request. 
 
You have requested the following: 
“Access to and copies of all security incidents reported from Bonneville Power Administration to the 
DOE Cyber Incident Response Capability in accordance with DOE Manual 205.1-8, Cyber Security 
Incident Response Manual, between January 2007 and January 2011.” 
 
After reviewing your letter, it was determined that it addressed all of the criteria of a proper request under 
the FOIA, DOE, and BPA regulation that implements the FOIA at Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, 
Part 1004.  You have agreed to pay all applicable fees up to $50. 
 
You have requested expedited processing.  Because the granting of a request for expedition necessarily 
works to the direct disadvantage of other FOIA requestors, the U.S. Court of Appeals for the D.C. Circuit 
has specifically approved the equitable practice of handling requests on a “first-in, first-out” basis. At the 
same time, however, the D.C. Circuit recognized that some FOIA requests necessarily involve a far 
greater degree of urgency than others. FOIA processing should be expedited whenever it is demonstrated 
that an individual’s life or personal safety would be jeopardized, or it is shown that substantial due 
process rights of the requester would be impaired. I have considered your request for expeditious 
processing and determined that you have not demonstrated an exceptional need or urgency.   For this 
reason, your request will be processed on a “first-in, first-out basis.” 
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Gary Dodd has been designated as the Authorization Official for your request.  He has 20 working days to 
respond to your request.  The due date for a response to you is Monday, August 15, 2011.  
 
I appreciate the opportunity to assist you.  Please contact Cheri L. Benson, FOIA/Privacy Act Specialist at 
(503) 230-7305 with any questions about this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/S/Christina J. Munro 
Christina J. Munro 
Freedom of Information Act/Privacy Act Officer 


